
 
 
To:  NADE Board of Directors 
From:  Molly Turnbull  
Date:  February 17, 2023   
Subject: NADE Secretary 2023 Mid-Year Report 
 
 
Thank you so much for the opportunity to serve as the Secretary of NADE! It was 
wonderful getting to see everyone at the NTC in Burlington. I’m looking forward to this 
year’s conference in Helena, Montana!  
 
I prepared the minutes for the NADE New Board Meeting, which was held in Burlington, 
VT on August 3, 2022. The Midyear 2023 reports were requested and will be shared with 
the Board for review/approval prior to posting on the NADE website. I have maintained 
communications with the President Jennifer Nottingham, Past President Marjorie Garcia, 
and other members. I have participated in conference calls, as scheduled by the President, 
and complied with any requests.  
 
I am looking forward to working with all of you more in the coming year!  
 
Molly Turnbull 
NADE Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


